
60+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Well, the past two months have been busy for sure.  
Although the summer months are the hardest for our 
Japanese Ministry due to so many gone on vacation or 
to Japan. However, we have remained faithful to our 
calling.  
 
In addition to our Japanese services, I was asked to 
preach in other churches. A highlight of September was 
when Margaret and I were asked to come to the Calvary 
Road Baptist Church in Monrovia, California where Dr. 
John Waldrip is the pastor. Margaret was blessed to 
speak to the ladies of the church. I was privileged to 
preach to the church. The entire time there was a truly 
blessed time. The church treated us royally. We thank 
the Lord that we had this opportunity to serve our Saviour. 
 
The next day after arriving back home, we attended our church 
monthly luncheon. Missionary to the Philippines Bill Anderson 
gave a very challenging devotion. The next day we met with my 
son Paul and wife Sandy. Paul preached for me when we were 
in California. Paul still has a good command of the Japanese 
language. Then the next day we had the Precious Memories 
monthly meeting. I always give a comforting message to those 
whose spouse has gone to be with the Lord. So, I guess you 
could say we immediately jumped into a busy schedule. 
 
I really do need your prayers. No sooner than the Shingles have cleared up on 
my upper right side, then now I have them on my lower left and right sides. They 
are painful, so please pray that they will clear up real soon. The strange thing is 
that when I am preaching, I don’t feel the pain. That’s the Lord’s doing. Thanks 
for your prayers and financial help. 
 
  


